
 

 
 

TO:  Superintendent Parent Advisory Council 

FROM: Dr. Richard R. Labbe   
 
DATE:   12/9/19 
 
RE: 11/13/19 Joint Superintendent Parent Advisory Council and Blue Ribbon Committee 

Meeting Follow-Up 
 
The following is a summary of the major agreements and items discussed during the joint Superintendent 
Parent Advisory Council and Blue Ribbon Committee Meeting held on Wednesday, November 13, 2019. 
To see all 2019-20 SPAC Agendas and Follow-Ups, including those in Spanish, click here.  
 
• Dr. Labbe began the meeting by thanking the PTOs, parent groups, and administrators for providing 

the time and venue to make over 17 Facilities Improvement Strategic Plan presentations to staff, 
parents, and community members during the month of October. In addition, he asked Mr. Jegou to 
provide an update on the traffic problem at the middle school during student and staff arrival in the 
morning. Mr. Jegou indicated that while there is still some minor congestion, things have improved 
significantly since the beginning of the school year.   

• Dr. Labbe reviewed the preliminary results of the Facilities Improvement Referendum Survey that 
Sayreville Community members were asked to complete beginning on November 4th. After the 
presentation, Dr. Labbe facilitated a discussion on the next steps in the process, which would be for 
him to make his survey results presentation to the Board of Education and the public during the 
November 19th BOE Business Meeting before potentially asking the BOE to approve a referendum 
resolution on the December 17th BOE Business Meeting Agenda. After that, Dr. Labbe solicited ideas 
pertaining to potential marketing strategies that could be employed should the Board approve the 
referendum resolution on December 17th.  

• Dr. Labbe notified the participants about the opening of 2020-21 full-day preschool and kindergarten 
registration on Friday, November 15th.  

• Dr. Labbe informed the SPAC that all PTO or parent booster club fundraising plans for major 
monetary donations, particularly those that are used to improve school district facilities, such as 
playgrounds and air conditioning units, must be approved first by him prior to the commencement of 
fundraising.  

• Due to the very short month of December this year and all that is going on across the district with 
regard to the upcoming holidays, our next joint meeting, which was scheduled to take place on 
Wednesday, December 11th, has been cancelled. 

• Have a most joyous holiday season and a relaxing winter recess!  
 

http://sayrevillek12.net/cms/One.aspx?portalId=233846&pageId=88847376&action=view


 

 
 

Thank you so much for your leadership, and commitment and dedication to ensuring the students in the 
Sayreville Public schools. If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions, please feel free to contact 
me. Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 22nd  at 7 pm in the Selover Conference 
Room.  

 
RRL 

 
CC:  K. Ciak, BOE President 
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